Legal Notice

Certificate of Need

Public Information Notice

and Notice of Beginning of Review

John C. Orestis and Joseph Cuzzupoli have filed an application under the provisions of the Maine Certificate of Need Act, as amended, for the following project:

Description of Project: Acquisition of Gardiner Health Care Facility and membership interests of MAAKF, LLC. in Houlton, Maine
Estimated Capital Expenditure: $950,000.

Public information meeting: Certificate of Need (M.R.S.A. Section 337(5)) requires that a public informational meeting be held. This meeting will be held at the Gardiner Health Care Facility, 8 Holland Street, Houlton, Maine 04730 on June 17, 2008 at 2:00 p.m. The telephone number to call for directions or for information is 532-1560. Anyone interested in this proposal may attend and question the applicant regarding the project or the Department regarding the conditions that the applicant must satisfy in order to receive a Certificate of Need.

A determination regarding issuance of a Certificate of Need will be made by the Commissioner of the Department of Health and Human Services no earlier than July 17, 2008, unless the process is extended as provided for in the regulations. The review process consists of an evaluation of the application itself, material collected or developed by the Department to test the assertions made in the application, any comments received by any person regarding the project and other material made part of the record. 

Any interested party may examine the application and submit comments in writing to the Department regarding the application and examine the entire record assembled by the Department at any time from the date of publication of this notice until the application process is closed for comment on July 17, 2008. 
Additional information concerning this proposal and the review process may be obtained or supplied by contacting DHHS, Division of Licensing and Regulatory Services, ATTN:  Larry Carbonneau, 41 Anthony Avenue, 11 State House Station, Augusta, Maine 04333, TEL: (207) 287-9216, TDD (800) 606-0215, FAX (207) 287-5807.

